

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

CYNTHIA B. JONES DIRECTOR

Department of Medical Assistance Services

SUITE 1300 600 EAST BROAD STREET RICHMOND, VA 23219 804/786-7933 800/343-0634 (TDD) www.dmas.virginia.gov

September 1, 2015

Dear Parent/Caregiver:

The purpose of this letter is to notify you of the parental consent requirement for schools billing Medicaid or Family Access to Medical Insurance (FAMIS). If your child is now or later becomes eligible for Medicaid or FAMIS and he or she receives health-related services written in an Individualized Education Program (IEP), the federal government can help the public school division pay for these health-related services. Health-related services can include, but are not limited to physical, occupational or speech therapy; audiology, nursing, psychological or personal care services and health screenings associated with Early Periodic Screening Diagnosis and Treatment (EPSDT). Specialized transportation on days your child is receiving a health-related service may also be covered.

Parent/Guardian consent is required before the public school system can bill Medicaid or FAMIS. By obtaining this consent up front from all participants in the IEP process, the public school division can receive the maximum federal reimbursement for services provided rather than covering the costs only from local tax dollars.

Your consent is completely voluntary and used only for billing public insurance. Schools will not be billing your private insurance. Your child's health coverage for services outside the school system will not be impacted by the school billing Medicaid or FAMIS. If you do not give consent, it will not affect the services your child is entitled to. The public school division is still required to provide a free and appropriate public education, including any service in an IEP.

Billing public insurance for special education services is an important source of funding for our public school divisions. Thank you for your assistance. If you have any questions, please contact Tabitha Taylor with the Department of Medical Assistance Services at 804-225-3231.

Sincerely,

Cindi B. Jones, Director